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CCAPA’S 60TH ANNIVERSARY

An important planning event is coming up in two years.  The year 2008 is the 60th Anniversary of the founding of California Chapter American Institute of Planners, now the California Chapter, American Planning Association.  Some Sections have plans for the Anniversary underway.  It is suggested that CCAPA organizations including California Planning Foundation, California Planning Roundtable and Planner Emeritus Network incorporate the Anniversary in their activities and presentations at the Los Angeles 2008 CCAPA Conference.

PLANNING HISTORY ARCHIVES

Donated California Planning History materials continue to be cataloged for transmittal to the CCAPA-CSUN (California State University Northridge) Archive.  Another shipment to the Archives will be made soon.  Material earlier sent to the Archives includes 1917 Los Angeles reports donated by Si Eisner when the Archive was first established.  Other material from each succeeding decade is also included.

A request for historic planning material continues to be made.  Any donations for the Archives will be sincerely appreciated.  Donated materials are of great benefit to students and researchers.  Material must be sent to the Historian for review, cataloging and transmittal to CSUN.

CCAPA AWARD PROGRAM

Although several planners have called regarding the CCAPA Landmark/Pioneer Program, no submittals have been received to date.  A sample application is shown at the Conference Historian Exhibit.
Section Directors again are asked to look for volunteers to complete the applications.  All entries must be 25 or more years old to qualify.  There are two levels of awards, CCAPA and National, AICP.  National Awards are given to State awardees of National significance.  Larry Mintier FAICP continues as Chair of the Awards Committee.

PLANNING HISTORY EXHIBIT

The Historian’s annual exhibit in the conference exhibit area notes CCAPA’s 58th Anniversary this year.  Most of the material comes from donations to the CCAPA-CSUN Archive.

CSUN CONFERENCE PARTICIPATION

The CSUN-CCAPA Deed of Gift 1998 calls for CSUN to provide a student presentation or an exhibit of Archive material.  In 2005, CSUN was unable to provide either and the same is true for 2006.  This matter is under discussion with CSUN.

The CCAPA Board approved a $1,000 a year donation to the CSUN-CCAPA Archive.  Payments are made each year.

CCAPA WEBSITE

Thanks to Steve Preston FAICP and Dev Vrat AICP who assisted in the processing of the Historian material for the CCAPA website.

DECEASED PLANNER LISTING

As part of the PEN (Planner Emeritus Network) program, a list of California planners who have died in the last ten to fifteen years continues.  Deaths in the past few years include Simon Eisner, Stan Ott, Roy Potter, Jim McCarthy, Fran Violich and Sam Cullers.

Please advise the Historian when noted planners pass away.  The name and year are requested.

Betty Croly FAICP
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2821 Ashby Avenue
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